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NORTH WAGGA 
PUBLIC SCHOOL 

 
Building a Culture of Excellence 

: 6921 3533      : 54 Hampden Ave, North Wagga Wagga 
: www.northwagga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au   : northwagga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

      

 
 

 
 

What’s on at NWPS… 
 
 

 Wednesday 15th November K-mart Wishing Tree Performance – Kindergarten Only 
 Friday 17th November Captain election speeches – 11.35am in Hall – all welcome 
 Friday 17th November Yr 9 TRAC Students working with Kindy Project 
 Tuesday 5th December WWHS Orientation Day for Year 7 
 Wednesday 6th December Presentation Night – 6pm @ WWHS in Jock Currie Hall 
 Thursday 7th December P&C Meeting & P&C Xmas Party Night – Palm & Pawn 
 Wednesday  13th December Year 6 Farewell 
 Thursday 14th December School Reports 
 Friday 15th December LAST DAY of Term 4 
 Tuesday 30th January  FIRST DAY of Term 1 – K to Year 6 Commence 
 Thursday 1st February Swimming Carnival 

http://www.northwagga-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/
mailto:northwagga-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au


PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

Our Kindergarten children are off to K-Mart tomorrow to help launch the Wishing 
Tree promotion.  It is an annual highlight in the world of Kinder, so we wish them 
the very best as they make their public debut!  The Creative Arts keep flowing at 
our school as we get ready to see our School Spectacular students off to Sydney 
next week.  Their involvement is quite momentous as we are the only Riverina 
primary school to have been invited to School Spec for dance.  A huge 
congratulations to Mrs. Standley who has been the glue that has kept all of the 
dance group in tact all year.  Mrs. Standley’s ongoing commitment and hard work 
has been most appreciated, as being invited to major events such as State Dance 
and School Spectacular are experiences that the students involved will remember 
forever, and take a great deal of effort all hours of the day (and weekends!)  I’m 
sure our whole school community will join me in wishing them well.  

A reminder about the planned community sessions around the Wagga Floodplain 
Plan that are scheduled.  The one to be held in North Wagga is this afternoon.  
Please find all the information you need to the right, including where else you 
can still go if tonight’s time doesn’t suit. 

Have a great week,  

Mrs Crocker  
Principal   
 
CANTEEN ROSTER 
 

Wednesday 15th November    Kate Plum      
Friday 17th November              Carol Mulley, Kylie Cowell, Justine Reynolds (12-2)  
Monday 20th November Helen Clayton  
 

****Please call Jane Chobdzynski if you can help in the canteen on 0409 926 836**** 
 

ASSEMBLY 
The next awards assembly will be this Thursday 16th November at 2.30pm in the hall and will be hosted by 3/4M.  Award 
winners of the CWA Riverina Primary Poster Competition will be presented with their certificates.  All welcome! 

 
YEAR 6 2018 CAPTAINS AND VICE CAPTAINS SPEECHES AND ELECTION 
Yesterday, Year 5 students and I met to discuss the process of electing our 2018 School Captains and Vice-Captains. This 
is an important opportunity for our Year 5 students and we are mindful of making sure this is a serious and meaningful 
experience for those students who wish to nominate for these roles in our school community.  
 

Students in Year 5 who would like to nominate for the role of 2018 School Captain and Vice-Captain have been asked to 
develop, with support at school, a one page summary outlining why they would make an effective Captain, and how 
they have contributed to the life of our school. This summary will form the basis of student’s election speeches.  
 

Year 5 students nominating for the role of School Captains and Vice-Captains for 2018 will make their speeches to staff, 
and students in Years 1 to 5 and the school community on Friday 17th November, commencing at 11:35am in the school 
hall. Parents and carers are most welcome to attend this event.  
 

The election of these important representatives of our school is a serious and important process and we believe this 
event should be conducted with dignity and fairness. Students have therefore been reminded that the use of ‘gimmicks’ 
such as banners, posters, handouts, costumes and unreasonable promises are not to be used.  
 

Good luck to all our Year 5 nominees.  
 

Mrs Diaz, Mr Motton and Mrs Hilton 
 

P & C MEETING AND XMAS PARTY NIGHT AT THE PALM & PAWN 
THURSDAY 7th December 

There will be a short meeting at 6pm followed by dinner at 6.30pm.  
HOPE TO SEE YOU ALL THERE! 
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ANZAC SOIL COLLECTION  
The NSW Spatial Services Surveyor came to our school last week to undertake the official collection of soil for the art 
installation that will be containing soil from significant sites around the world and across NSW. The soil will be preserved 
and displayed next to the names of each town it was collected from, symbolising the ground where men and women 
enlisted from for the First World War.  This will be eventually be on display at the ANZAC Memorial Hyde Park in Sydney. 
 
CALL OUT FOR SPARE UNDERWEAR   
We are in need of donations of underwear, especially in smaller sizes.  For the times of accidents it would be great if we 
have spare undies to give our students so we don’t have to call the child’s family members to come in and change them.  
Please bring donations into the office.  Thank you. 
 
LABELLING SCHOOL CLOTHING   
We have an overwhelming number of lost items in lost property that don’t have names on them.  Please remember to 
label your child’s uniforms and any other items that come to school so they can be easily returned or claimed.  If you are 
missing any jumpers recently please ask your child/children to have a look in the lost property box.   
 
KINDY ORIENTATION A SUCCESS! 

Last week saw the end of our Kinder Orientation program. It has been running on Wednesday from 11am – 1pm for the 
past 4 weeks. It has been wonderful to meet our ‘2018 intake’ and the experience has provided them with a taste of 
what to expect when they start next year. We have appreciated the help from the current Year 5 students, their 
leadership and enthusiasm has been outstanding. The new kinders were very excited meeting their buddies and the 
buddies ensured they were looked after when they joined the rest of the school for recess each week.  

We look forward to them starting kindergarten at NWPS in 2018. 
Mrs Standley and Mrs Grieve. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



COMMUNITY NEWS 
 

 
 
Please support 
the 25K for Jack. 
Jack is a friend of 
Mrs Schneider. 
See Mrs Schneider 
in 3/4W for raffle 
tickets - $5 each. 
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